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More Sierra Club Photos 


03-05-05: This was a Sierra Club sponsored moderate 7.5 mile circuit in Catoctin National Park, MD. I was joined by the Mad Hatter, Joyce, Judy, Dave, Richard, Pat and Ken. Even though it’s almost impossible to get lost in this park I was a little rusty on this one so was glad Ken joined us. 

It had snowed the previous Monday but thoughts were that most of it would be gone by today. As the photos show it was not. Walking along Big Hunting Creek in 3 inches of snow wasn’t too bad, quite pleasant actually. By the time we were about to start the climb up to Chimney Rocks most of us had dumped a layer. There was a narrow band from the base of the mountain to about 1200 feet elevation where most of the snow was gone but by the time we got to the top we found ourselves walking in 5 inches of the crunchy stuff. Fortunately someone had hiked before us breaking the trail and making the walking a bit easier. As usual, the drizzle and overcast skies forecasted for the day never materialized. Instead we had relatively blue skies with just a faint haze in the distance making it impossible to see Sugarloaf Mountain from Chimney Rocks. That’s sort of an unofficial benchmark for view clarity at the rocks.

We thought that the initial climb would be the majority of the work that we would have to do for the day so we took a nice break before continuing. Unfortunately we were wrong. It seems that the winds had drifted the snow off of the ridge tops and very politely deposited it right on the trail for us. In several places we found ourselves busting through the crunchy stuff and, at times, sinking up to our knees before taking the next step. The longest stretch of this difficulty was about 200 yards in length just before Thurmont Vista. We took it in stride and just slowed down … a lot … when we ran into the drifts. Needless to say all of the overlooks provided us with fantastic views and we savored each one as we wondered how many more drifts awaited us before our journey's end..

After our stop at the Blue Ridge Summit Overlook (That last climb was a drift area and a little brutal on us all!) the trail got a lot easier. We lingered at Hog Rock a bit, sitting on huge, flat, DRY rocks as we basked in the sun. The final descent was fast. Most of the snow was gone on this section of trail. We paid a quick visit to Cunningham Falls. It sounded like there was quite a bit of water flowing over it but the boardwalk on this side of the creek does not provide a good vantage point, especially when a part of the falls is frozen. We returned to the Nature trail and walked back to our cars, each person at there own leisure. Despite the snow it was a successful outing. The purpose of “Vista” hikes is to witness good views. The weather doesn’t always cooperate with the hiker. Today it did. 

 

For more info on this hike go to Catoctin Mountain Loop
